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9 October 2024 
 
 
Travis Dowling 
Chief Executive Officer 
Victoria Fisheries Authority 
 
Via Email: Haveyoursay@vfa.vic.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Travis 
 
FISHERIES (PORTLAND BAYCOMMERCIAL FISHERY) NOTICE 2024 
 
Thank you for this opportunity for Council to reconfirm their position in relation to the 
use of commercial netting gear in the Portland Bay area.  
 
During a recent talk with Luke O’Sullivan, the extension for another year seemed likely. 
 
In 2023 Council advocated to Luke and Minister Kilkenny that a prohibition notice would 
be advantageous. We were grateful at the time for the swift action taken by the 
Victorian Fisheries Authority to put in place regulations regarding the use of 
commercial netting gear in the Portland Bay area.  
 
The Council’s position has not changed. Council supports the notice and strongly 
recommends that the notice be extended for a further 12 months.  
 
On the following pages is our advocacy letter to the Minister from September 2023  
that sets out the economic imperative for regulation.  
 
I look forward to your response and please let me know if you have any questions.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
 
Helen Havercroft 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
Cc: travis.dowling@vfa.vic.gov.au and luke.osullivan@vfa.vic.gov.au 
 
Attachment: Letter Paul Phelan to The Hon Sonya Kilkenny MP 11 September 2023 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 


